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Friday 29 April 2022 
 
Welcome Back! 
We hope everyone had a lovely Easter Holiday. It 
is great to see you all back again.  
 
Don’t forget that Monday 2 May is a Bank 
Holiday and school will be closed. We will 
reopen on Tuesday 3 May. 
 
The last day of this half-term is Friday 27 May 
and school will re-open on Monday 6 June. 
 
 
Class Photographs 
Our photographer will be in school to take class 
photographs on Thursday 5 May. We ask that all 
children wear smart uniform on this day – even 
if it is usually a PE day.  
 
There will be an opportunity to buy digital copies 
of the photographs via Parent Pay – more 
information will follow once we have it. 
 
 
KS2 SATs 
Just a reminder that the KS2 SATs will take place 
week commencing Monday 9 May. 
Here is a copy of the information shared with 
you at Parents’ Meetings before the holiday: 
KS2 SATs 
 
Monday 9 May – Spelling, Punctuation and 
Grammar (Papers 1 & 2) 
Tuesday 10 May – Reading 
Wednesday 11 May – Maths (Papers 1 & 2) 
Thursday 12 May – Maths (Paper 3) 
 
 
Oral Hygiene 
Our Early Help team have asked us to share 
information regarding free oral hygiene 
products. You can find out more here: 
 
Ask for Jesse 
 

 
 
KS1 SATs 
Y2 staff will be administering the SATs on the 
following days: 
Reading – Monday 16 and Tuesday 17 May 
Spelling – Wednesday 18 May 
Maths -  Monday 23 and 24 May 
 
Here is a copy of the information shared with 
parents at Parents’ Meetings: 
KS1 SATs 
 
 
Menu 
The new menu started on Monday 25 April. 
Please click here  
 
 
Medical and Health Update  
Derbyshire County Council have updated their 
guidance on Covid 19 as part of ‘Living with 
Covid’. They have produced a really useful 
document for you Should my child go to school? 
 
Please report positive cases to 
covid@swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk so that we 
can log cases and report/act accordingly. It is 
important that we know about all positive cases 
so that we can take extra precautions if we  
notice an outbreak in a particular class or year 
group.  
 
We treat the day your child tests positive as day 
0, and ask for three days of isolation from school 
before they return providing they are well and 
don’t have a temperature. 
 
Please can we remind all parents of the 
importance of the 48-hour rule after any episode 
of sickness and/or diarrhoea. Your child may feel 
much better before this time, but we also need 
to consider how quickly this passes from person 
to person. Thank you for your support.  
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/serve_file/6190311
https://dentistry.co.uk/2022/02/15/ask-for-jesse/
https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/serve_file/6191299
https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/serve_file/5781613
https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/serve_file/6170040
mailto:covid@swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk
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Gymnastics Success 
Well done to Bella 
who completed 
her national 
grading in 
gymnastics last 
weekend. 
 
Bella trains 18 
hours per week 
and is a national 
gymnast for 
Amber Valley 
Gymnastics Club. 
After 4 weeks off 
due to injury and Covid, she only had 2 weeks to 
prepare for her National Grading.  
51 girls of the highest national level did this 
grading in Leicester. Bella not only passed the 
grading, but smashed it, by achieving a high level 
commended/merit.  
 
On her bars routine and her range and 
conditioning routine, she placed 3rd - so a 
bronze placing for her age category.  
 
After some challenges, Bella’s family and friends 
are so proud of her achievement, time and 
dedication she gives to her sport – and so are 
we! A huge congratulations Bella for such a 
fabulous achievement – well done   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Wishing everyone a lovely Bank Holiday 
Weekend. See you all on Tuesday! 
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